Minutes for the IDCTA Eventing Meeting
December 14, 2020 at 7PM

In attendance: Eric Dierks, William Barclay, Denise Hanna, Amy Barrett, Jennifer Rousseau, Cecelia Conway, Sandra Barclay, Ruth Flanagan and Erin Nielson.
Missing:  Elizabeth Harrington, Emma Kane and Polly Hall

The meeting opened at 7:05

· Opening – 
Eric opened the meeting by reiterating the focus of the committee - to further Educational pursuits, Recognition of accomplishment and promotion a feeling of Community among all facets of our equine world.  The group began discussing activities to support 

· Introduction of the Mill Creek Hunt and educational opportunities for collaboration.
Amy Barrett is a member of Mill Creek Hunt and suggested that we build a closer relationship with Mill Creek Hunt.  A day at the hunt as a spectator, riding in the hunt, understanding the hunt and its history as an origin of Eventiing.  She will be fleshing out some ideas that support the aspect of riding and introduce the Hunt to the IDCTA community.  She will report back to the committee at the next meeting.

· Three Day Mini-event Clinic and Practice Horse Trials
Denise Hanna brought up a concept of a “practice” Horse trial that her barn has done in the past.  A discussion followed as to how we might organize something like this to give new competitors an opportunity to learn through experience.  She will outline the idea for the committee.

· Horse and Rider Conditioning
[bookmark: _Hlk58946906]Denise Hanna brought up the need of conditioning programs for horse and rider when getting ready to enter competitions. A discussion of possible ways to do something like this was discussed.  Denise will work with Elizabeth Harrington to put together an outline for what would be included and possible presentation formats. 

· Schooling Show Guidelines and Competitor feedback form
There is a distinct lack of consistence in some aspects of operation of the schooling shows which need to be identified and have guidelines developed. Molly Fine and Cece Conway will work with organizers to see what they might need to help them organize their shows. We will begin by organizing brainstorming sessions with those who are running the Schooling shows.  We can consolidate the findings to get the process started.   

· Instructor Certification 
Jennifer Howlett-Rousseau is a USEA Certified Level III instructor (certified through Intermediate/3* level), serves as an Advisor to the ICP program, is on the USEA ICP committee, and is a certified Trainer with USHJA. She in on the committee to revise the instructor certification program and will let the Eventing committee know when and what we can do to support the certification of instructors in our community.  

· Mentoring Program and Resource Identification for Aiding in Learning about Competition  
[bookmark: _Hlk57624925]Again, in the education area we began a discussion of a mentoring program for new competitors for anything from walking a cross country course to understanding the “rules of the road” as a competitor.  How do we identify the resources needed, have them in the right place for an effective mentoring session and organize program?  Erin Nielson has agreed to start outlining a program.  Ruth Flanagan volunteered to help flesh this idea out.   

· Outlines and ideas should be sent to Eric for inclusion in the next agenda.  Next Meeting is set for January 11 at 7PM
· Committee Adjourned at 8:05    
